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Dam Safety Initiative (OSI) 1999 - 2022

The Dam Safety Initiative (DSI) was a capital program that 
expired in 2022. The DSI was authorized to address a limited 
scope of high-risk concerns related to dam underseepage, crest 
permeability, and concrete deterioration. MCD has no long-term 
capital funding for rehab and renewal since the DSI expired. 

$24.SM 
Spent through 2023 for analysis, 

design, and construction of projects 
which improved the safety of the 

flood protection system. 

• Installed over 208 relief wells to control threat of

underseepage at all five MCD dams
• Placed impervious material at the crest of three dams to

protect against seepage
• Repaired concrete and walls at Lockington Dam to

improve stability
• Improved floodgates, revetment, and floodwalls in multiple

cities

Improvements were made to the crest of Englewood Dam 
during the Dam Safety Initiative. 

Inspecting concrete during rehab work on Lockington Dam. 

OSI projects wrapping up 

• Underseepage performance monitoring

• Germantown Dam spillway, stability, and floor

improvements

• Taylorsville Dam hydraulic analysis

• Wall stability design

• Concrete revetment projects

• Rehabilitation of Lockington Dam left wall

Critical repairs still needed 

More capital work is still needed at the MCD Dams. The 

DSI did not include funds for levee projects. Levee 

stability represents a risk to the system and very little 

funding was allocated to levees in the original DSI 

program. The total cost of projects over the next ten 

years is estimated at $80M in 2023, and much more 

work is anticipated beyond the next ten years. 

Concrete repair and rehab is needed throughout the 
system. 
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